
District 3 Serenity Times February 2015 Newsletter 

  
A.A. Principles 

Step 2:  “Came to believe that a Power greater than ourselves could restore us to sanity.”   

Tradition 2:  “For our group purpose, there is but one ultimate authority – a loving God as He 

may express Himself in our group conscience.  Our leaders are but trusted servants; they do not 

govern.”   

Service News 

Congratulations go out to Greta M. for being elected to the office of District Secretary.  

Nominations are still being accepted for the District CPC (Cooperation with the Professional 

Community) Committee Chairperson.  Elections for the CPC Chairperson post will be held at the 

next District Meeting on Tuesday, February 10, 2015.   

Group News 

Any groups within the District are encouraged to make any contributions they can to the GSO 

(General Service Organization) or HMB (Hudson Mohawk Berkshire) Area 48 as well the District.  

Or, the Groups can make contributions to the District, which in turn will make quarterly 

contributions to the GSO and HMB Area 48.        

 

Upcoming Events 

The next District Meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 10, 2015 at 7 PM at the United 

Methodist Church on Main Street in Cairo, NY.  All GSRs are encouraged to attend!  All are 

welcome! 

Just a reminder!  The 24th Annual Northeast Regional A.A. Service Assembly will be held from 

Friday, February 20 through Sunday, February 22, 2015 at the Doubletree Hotel at 200 Atrium 

Drive in Somerset, NJ 08873. The NERAASA 2015 will be hosted by the Northern New Jersey 

Area 44.  Please see the event flyer for further details.  The NERAASA 2015 event flyer had been 

distributed with the January 2015 edition of this District Newsletter.          

 

The HMB Area 48 March Fellowship Day will be held on Saturday, March 14, 2015 from 9 AM 

to 3 PM at the Redeemer Evangelical Lutheran Church at 90 Route 32 in New Paltz, NY 12561.  

The Fellowship Day will be hosted by District 15 and the Hudson Valley Cluster.  District 3 will be 

bringing the Desserts.  Please see the event flyer for further details.         



Anniversaries 

 
Monday, February 16 at the Greenville Higher Power Group at 12 PM; Jayme A. will be 

celebrating 6 years; Debra M. will be announcing 23 years and Pat R. will announcing 21 years.       

Friday, February 20 at the East Durham Group at 8:30 PM; the celebrants are Ray A. with 5 

years, Tommy N. with 30 years, and Danny C. with 44 years. 

Sunday, February 22 at the Just for Today Group of Leeds at 1 PM; Wayne W. will be 

celebrating 10 years.   

Sunday, February 22 at the Windham Sunday Night Group at 8 PM; Mark F. will be celebrating 

28 years.      

Monday, February 23 at the Original Greenville Group at Norton Hill at 7 PM; the celebrants 

will be Al C. with 8 years, Chris S. with 13 years, and Dan with 30 years.   

Wednesday, February 25 at the Cairo Second Chance Group at 8:30 PM; John K. is announcing 

2 years, and the celebrants will Earl S. with 6 years and John L. with 28 years.   

Friday, February 27 at the Catskill Lunch Bunch Group at 12 PM; the celebrants will be Ameena 

K. with 17 years and Gene T. with 14 years.    

       

 

 

 

Mailing Address for District 3:  District 3; P.O. Box 205; Cairo, NY 12413.   Please use this 

address for all donations and correspondence.  The target date for all March anniversaries and 

submissions are Monday, February 23, 2015; please send to Bill O’C, Newsletter Editor at 

greene.recovery@hotmail.com or contact Bill O’C at (518)756-6497 or (518)312-1809.    
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